WILLINGBORO ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION MINUTES

APRIL 25, 2017

Call to Order-The meeting was called to order at about 7:40 PM by Bill Carter.  Present were:  Bill Carter, Paul Yerger, Steve Silberstein, Martha Woods, Gary Johnson, Connie House, Arnold Dumont and guest, Councilman Martin Nock.

Minutes of the March 28, 2017 were read and approved.  

Old Business

A. Tree Give-AWay 4/8/17:  A thank-you to Martha Woods, Steve Silberstein, Paul Yerger, and Bill Carter for their assistance.  Approximately50 tree saplings were given out.  Group discussed another location for the 2018 tree give away.
B.  Schedule date and time to visit the WMUA water processing and sewage plant:  Saturday, May 20, 2017, was selected as a date, starting at 11:00 A.M.  Bill will contact someone at the WMUA for the OK.
C.  Complete and update work calendar for the remainder of 2017: i.e. Saturdays in May and June – cutting and weeding of planters on the Parkway.  Replace dead plants with smaller plants.   Steve will also make a time schedule for work to maintain the Library garden.   Arnold suggested a trip for August to be included for the 2017 calendar.

Need for follow-up on the following:

Community Garden, (Kendall B.) Minature golf was suggested May-June

ERI must be completed. Twenty copies are needed. 
Letter to ask the status of water and sewage hook-up at Olympia Lakes will be sent to the WMUA.
D.  Partnership between the WMUA, Green Team, and Environmental Commission:  Our

Commission needs to dialogue with members of the WMUA and the Green Team to determine how best to inform the community about problems in the community.  Perhaps

the use of the Neighbor Hood Watch meeting could be utilized to spread the news. (Gary Johnson)

NEW BUSINESS:

Our guest and Councilman, Martin Nock, took over this part of our meeting.  He mentioned that putting things together has been a problem for the various commissions of the township.  He touched on many of the community problems, such as shootings, maintenance at the Senior Center, obtaining Solar for various buildings in town, and the possible town ownership of street lighting.  The commission is grateful for Mr. Nock to take the time for this thoughtful discussion of community problems.
Meeting adjourned at 8:46 PM

Minutes submitted by Paul Yerger
